

Our Ref. 23/31/138 (23)-VS/sw

13 March 2023

APPU members:

Afghanistan, Australia, Bangladesh, Bhutan, Brunei Darussalam, Cambodia, China, Fiji, India, Indonesia, Iran, Japan, Korea, Lao PDR, Malaysia, Maldives, Mongolia, Myanmar, Nauru, Nepal, New Zealand, Pakistan, Papua New Guinea, Philippines, Samoa, Singapore, Solomon Islands, Sri Lanka, Thailand, Tonga, Vanuatu and Vietnam

Subject: Hosting of 2024 APPU Extraordinary Congress/ Executive Council Meeting

Dear APPU Members,

As you are aware, the 2023 APPU Executive Council Meeting will be held from 14 to 18 August 2023 in Nauru. APPU Bureau is working closely with the Republic of Nauru in organizing the Executive Council meeting in accordance with Article 106 of the General Regulations.

The 2024 meeting of the Union will reflect some of the major decisions that are likely to come especially in the backdrop of the UPU Extraordinary Congress of 2023. In accordance with Para (8) of Article 105 and Para (4) of Article 106 of the General Regulations, the location for the 2024 Extraordinary Congress/ Executive Council of the APPU is to be decided during the 2023 Executive Council meeting.

Accordingly, the Bureau would like to seek your kind consideration in hosting the 2024 Extraordinary Congress/ Executive Council meeting of APPU. Your confirmation to the Bureau by 31 May 2023 would be very much appreciated. The hosting proposal will be announced to all APPU members at the 2023 APPU EC Meeting.

Looking forward to receiving your positive response soon.

Yours sincerely,

Dr. Vinaya Prakash Single Secretary General Fan

Postal Address

P.O. Box 1

www.appu-bureau.org

Telephone/Telefax/E-mail

Tel.: +66 (0) 2 573 3831 Fax: +66 (0) 2 573 1161 E-mail: admin@appu-bureau.org

Laksi Post Office Banakok 10210 Thailand